OAK HILL CEMETERY BOARD OF MANAGERS March 12, 2024

MEMBERS PRESENT

ALSO PRESENT

Greg Hager

Superintendent Tennant

Julio Monge

Kaylee Jones

Judy Rodden, via phone call

Kerry Ward

Alderman Brown

Chairman Hager called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

REMOVAL OF BENT FLAG POLE

A discussion was held regarding removing the bent flag pole at the Cemetery.

Motion by Board Member Ward and seconded by Board Member Rodden to recommend to the City Council to approve the removal of the bent flag pole from the Cemetery. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF FISCAL YEAR 2024/2025 BUDGET

Motion by Board Member Monge and seconded by Alderman Brown to forward the Fiscal Year 2024/2025 Budget to the Finance Committee on March 21, 2024. Motion carried 5-0.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

- The new F-250 pickup truck arrived on January 9, 2024.
- Superintendent Tennant has been working with the Union to promote Art Bohlen to Foreman.
- Block 41 has been pinned and is ready for sales.
- The Cemetery Shop should be painted soon, as well as the Fuel Tank.
- Superintendent Tennant has been in contact with the City Attorney in regards to having an ordinance written up to put the old pick up truck up for sealed bid.
- Since November 1, 2023, there have been twelve cremations, seven graves sold, and ten burials.

ANY OTHER MATTERS

No other matters were brought before the Board.

Motion to adjourn by Board Member Ward and seconded by Alderman Brown. Motion carried 5-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 P.M.

Superintendent Mike Tennan